
No. 1 PUBLIC NOTICE OF BUILDING 00027 RENOVATION FROM THE MISSOURI ARMY NATIONAL GUARD 
JEFFERSON BARRACKS 
 
Missouri Army National Guard Public Affairs Office (PAO) 
 
JEFFERSON BARRACKS AIR NATIONAL GUARD STATION—The Missouri Army National Guard (MOARNG) 
on behalf of the Defense Intelligence Agency (DIA) has renovated historic Building 00027 at Jefferson 
Barracks Air National Guard Station, located along Interstate 255/U.S. Highway 50, approximately 12 
miles south of downtown St. Louis, Missouri.  
 
Building 00027, built in 1898 as a Double Cavalry Barracks is a contributing element to the Jefferson 
Historic District. The renovation works supports the construction of Joint Reserve Intelligence Center 
(JRIC). 
 
The MOARNG is in consultation with the Missouri State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) and the 
Advisory Council on Historic Preservation (ACHP), and also invites the public to comment on the 
renovation undertaking in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.  
 
Please submit your comments in writing to the Missouri Army National Guard Environmental Office via 
email regina.m.meyer4.nfg@mail.mil (Attn: Regina Meyer) or via U.S. Mail to: 
 
Missouri Army National Guard Environmental Office 
6819 B North Boundary Road 
Ike Skelton Training Site 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65101 
 
Emails must be received by 17:00 (5:00 PM) on June 9, 2020 and mailed comments must be postmarked 
June 9, 2020. All received comments will be provided to the MOARNG Environmental Office for 
consideration.  


